

- 1. Finished Banner is 40" long by 24" wide including 5" reinforced tabs (tabs will measure 2 1/2" when folded for hanging. Finished size is after sewn (allow a 1/2" seam allowance when you cut out.)
- 2. Tabs are to be secured on the back with a <u>sewn on</u> Velcro closure (not a stick-on one and not glued on, they do not hold up in the heat and humidity).
- 3. Edges and back are to be finished. No stitching is to show through A cloth backing would be nice.
- 4. Banner needs to clearly display:
- a. Club name

other items it can include

- b. Designs
- c. Symbols
- d. Words
- e. Activities
- f. Awards
- g. Projects, etc.

Whatever you feel you want people to know about your club. Make them big enough to be read hanging 10' - 15' above the floor.

- 5. Upkeep and storage of the banners is the responsibility of each club.
- 6. All banners should be brought to the June Senior Council meeting (or at the latest the Monday prior to fair week by 5:00 to the 4-H office in the court house), they will be picked up on Tuesday to be hung at the Craig Center prior to the start of the fair. DO NOT TAKE THEM TO THE FAIR GROUNDS OR THE FAIR OFFICE.

They will be returned to the club chairperson at the August Senior Council meeting.